DIVISION COUNCIL MEETING

HUMAN RESOURCES

November 4, 2002

Attendees:  Wade, Quarles, Franklin, Jeffrey, McCoy, Oshio, Waller, Yuan

1. We are in the process of revising the Board Agenda Item Form along with writing concurrent procedures.  The HR staff was asked to review the form, make any suggestions or changes and return to Michele. 

Upon completion of the form and procedures, a meeting will be scheduled to train Administrative Assistants on how to properly fill out a board item.  In addition, these procedures will be addressed at a Management Forum meeting in order to ensure the Managers are up to speed on the procedures.  

2. Murriel mentioned that some applicants who have taken the typing test have complained about not being able to use an ergonomic keyboard and that it has an impact on their typing test.  It was also noted these individuals who complained were not even close to typing the required speed.  Murriel will explain to them that this is the type of equipment we use and that the test will continue to be taken on the regular keyboard.

3. Allene and Valerie shared some of the information they received at the CalPERS conference they attended last week.  A copy of the information will be forwarded to Vic Hanson and Janice Ely.  As a result of learning that ALL medical plans will be increased dramatically (not just CalPERS), Valerie and Allene will prepare a presentation indicating the pros and cons of continuing with CalPERS for the upcoming Insurance Benefits Committee Meeting on November 26.  

4. In keeping with the holiday spirit, the Human Resources staff will have a pre-Thanksgiving celebration on Wednesday, November 27th.  Everyone will bring a salad to share for lunch.

